

3rd Sunday in Lent March 19, 2017

The Sunday rosary will be held in the Holy Spirit Chapel at 10:00 a.m. All are welcome,

STATIONS OF THE CROSS

This Friday, March 17, 2017, there will be Stations of the Cross at 5:30 pm. There is a sign up sheet at the entrances of the church for Cross Bearers. Anyone can be a Cross Bearer for this profound devotion. There is one opening available for March 31st. Thank you for journeying with Our Lord on His Way to the Cross.

Friday Lenten Suppers

Immediately following Stations of the Cross, , the WWICS will provide a variety of Lenten suppers. The fourth Lenten Supper, on Friday, March 24th, will feature a variety of salads, soups, and breads. There are sign up sheets in both entry ways. Please sign up if you will be attending and if you are interested in bringing salad or bread. You do not have to bring a dish to attend. All are welcome. And a big Thank You to all that have furnished food and helped clean up! For additional information, call Barbara Shields at 512.755.3305.

Men of Faith Fellowship Breakfast

On **Tuesday, March 28th at 8:00 a.m.,** The Church of Horseshoe Bay will host the Men of Faith Fellowship Breakfast. The speaker for the Fellowship Breakfast will be Senior Pastor of the Church at HSB, Johnny White. Johnny is scheduled to retire soon and he was asked to speak to the men of the area on a subject of his choice. He has been pastor at the Church at HSB for nearly 12 years. He just finished writing an excellent 5-part series for the Horseshoe Bay Beacon newspaper describing his week in Cuba visiting local families in the Cuban country-side. He also may reminisce about his duties as a Hospital Chaplin in San Antonio. But whatever the topic, one can be sure that his message will be straight forward, meaningful, humorous, interesting and God-inspired. Tickets may be purchased for \$10 from Dick Heilman (598-6491) or Bill Bedortha (598-5930).

Prayer Requests

Please remember Tom and Marie D'Arcy and their family, especially their daughter Lauren's family, in your prayers. Their oldest son Ryan was killed over the weekend. Please pray for the repose of the soul of Marlene Menecke who died this week. And please keep David Vanderhule in your prayers for healing.

<u>Due to Spring Break, there will be no Faith Formation classes this weekend (Mar. 19). Classes will resume on Sunday, March 26th.</u>

Lenten Course: The Spirituality of the Gospels

The Lenten Course, *The Spirituality of the Gospels*, will be held in the Finn Center on March 23rd at **7:00.** The course is comprised of watching a presentation and group discussion. Next week's study will focus on the Gospel of Luke.

St. Paul's Lenten Reconciliation Service

There will be a Reconciliation Service on Tuesday, March 28, 2017, at 5:30 p.m. at St. Paul's Church. After a short service, there will be an opportunity for individual confessions with priests from the area.



Remember your loved ones on Easter Sunday with flowers! Donation envelopes are available at both church entrances. We will remember all Loved Ones at all the Masses on Easter Sunday. Alleluia!

Total Consecration Rosary and Mass:

In Fatima, Our Lady said, "My Immaculate Heart will be your refuge and the way that will lead you to God." On this 100-Year Anniversary of Our Lady's apparitions in Fatima, please join thousands of Faithful throughout our Diocese to collectively make or renew our "Total Consecration to Jesus through Mary" at a special Holy Mass on the Annunciation of the Lord. Rosary and Mass will be offered on Saturday, March 25th at 11:30am at Saint Mary Cathedral (Austin), at 11:30am at Saint Thomas Aquinas Church (in Extraordinary Form, College Station), at 7:30am at Saint Joseph Church (Killeen), at 1:30pm at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church (Martindale), and at 9:30am at Saint Peter's Catholic Student Center (Waco). Please visit www.TexasToJesusThroughMary.org for more information.

Knights of Columbus Helping Center Collection

The Knights of Columbus will be handing out bags this weekend to benefit the Helping Center in Marble Falls, which is a food bank providing services to the needy in the area. Please place your donations in the labeled bags and return them to the church next weekend, March 25-26. The labels will list suggestions for needed products. Thank you for your generosity.

THE SOCIETY OF ST VINCENT DE PAUL

Conference of St. John/St. Paul Catholic Churches

Serving the needy in zip codes 78654 and 78657

Phone (512) 755-3299 to request assistance or obtain information.

During the prior month of February, through your financial support, our Conference brought the love and care of Jesus to those in need by assisting 29 families with housing expense, utility bills, food, and other expenses. Thank you!

In today's Gospel, Jesus says: "My food is to do the will of the one who sent me and to finish his work." Through your almsgiving you are doing the will of the Father and finishing the work of Jesus. Know that your contribution is multiplied by those contributions given by others to St. Vincent de Paul.

The Beautiful Ladies Raffle

This past week, you received a detailed letter from WWICS informing you of *The Beautiful Ladies Raffle*, the spring fundraiser designed to raise money to pay down our debt. The drawing will be held and winners announced April 30th at St. Paul's Volunteer Appreciation Dinner. Please consider purchasing the tickets and/or selling them to friends and family. Place the tickets and check in the envelope and return in the stamped envelope. Thank you for your continuing support. Your efforts in the past have made a huge impact on helping to pay down our debt.

Second Collection: Catholic Relief Services

Next week, our parish will take up The Catholic Relief Services collection. Funds from this collection help provide food to the hungry, support to displaced refugees, and Christ's love and respect to all people here at home and abroad. Next week, please give generously to the CRSC and **help Jesus in disguise.**



Weekday Mass Schedule

Mar. 18	John Marr+	5:30 p.m.	Mar. 25	For the Parish	5:30 p.m.
Mar. 19	Jennie Cannatella+	8:30 a.m.	Mar. 26	For the Parish	8:30 a.m.
Mar. 19	Syl Gaisbauer	10:30 a.m.	Mar. 26	For the Parish	10:30 a.m.
Mar. 22	Anna Pesek+	5:30 p.m.	Mar. 29	For the Parish	5:30 p.m.
Mar. 23	For the Parish	8:00 a.m.	Mar. 30	Mickey Virdell+	8:00 a.m.
Mar. 24	For the Parish	8:00 a.m.	Mar. 31	For the Parish	8:00 a.m.

Liturgical Ministers

March 18, 5:30 p.m.

Lectors-Jim Jamail, Pre svc: Phil Schoch E.M.-Jeanette Matzinger, Mary Beth Madsen, Pat Schoch

Usher- Esther Ellis, Barbara Shields Sacristan & Altar Server- Gary Olfers

March 19, 8:30 a.m.

Lectors-Lowell Crable, Pre svc: Diana Virdell E. M.–Theresa Phillips, Jacalyn Scott, Joe Zarsky

Ushers- Dick Heilman, Jerry Pawelek Sacristan – Theresa Phillips, Alter Server – Fred Phillips

March 19, 10:30 a.m.

Lectors – Pre svc: Paige Schweizer, Robert Goodall E.M. –Patty Gosselin, Paul Gosselin, Linda Baker

Ushers – Bob Schweizer, Jack Gless Sacristan & Altar Server- Ed Stemac

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday to Sally First, Samantha Nesrsta, and Gerry Kirby who celebrate their birthdays on March 18th, to Simon Lopez-Mora whose birthday is onMarch 20th and to Marilyn Redman whose birthday is March 23rd. May you enjoy a wonderful day and a great year ahead.

Happy Anniversary

Happy Anniversary to Jim and Karen Jones who will celebrate their 47th anniversary on March 19th, to Ann Marie and Raymond Danner who will celebrate their 48th anniversary on March 22, and to Bob and Linda Baker who celebrated their anniversary last week on March 15th. May God's blessings be with you.

Prayer Request

Please pray for Linda Brossett, Mandy Brossett, and Frank Brosset, Bob Turnbaugh, Father Isidore Rozycki, Marion Kneas, Brad Dawson, Bob Schweizer, Betty Crawford, Julie Benkoski, Bill Dickey, Jamie Emerson, Trisha Cherny, Mary Alice Clark, Mila Harris, Caron Blalock, Linda Baker, Mike Halloran, KK Rice, Bill Bedortha, Jennifer Ramirez, Ed Steiniger, Barbara Erlenmeyer, Stacey Ashabranner, Emily Fenlon, Irene Huff, Ron Balsam, Sonny Blair, Ed Maugham, Anita Fey, Bailey King, Mason Wiley, Pauline Estes, Dorothy De La Garza, Renee Sutton, Sharon Mickey, Trisha Belota, Katharine Matcham, Roberta Lawson, Emma Smith, Ann Kirkland, Joe Jamail, John Matzinger, John Swagart, Judy & Louis Sykora, Fran Duncan, Kori Lawson, Savanah Welch, Sandy Platfoot, Tanya Raba, Donia Caspersen, Jody Jamail, Valerie Richards, Juanita Burson, Janell Igoe, Syl Gaisbauer, Catherine Clanton, Ernie Cronin, GiGi Fischer, Terese Simmons, Miles Tolany, Marian Avery, and Laurie Shadrick..

Please pray for those in our Armed Services

Staff Sgt. Josh Zabierek Army Spc. Warren Andrews Sgt. Corey K. Bradford 1st Lt. Sean Zarsky, USAF Major Andrew Bochat Captain Eric Barton Jakob Martinez - Army Master Sgt. Steven O. Wiley
SFC Erick DeAlba
Lt. Christopher Carr
Staff Sgt. Adam Long
Branden Carlson
Lt. Col. Maria Bochat
Captain Heather Barton
Spc. Jeremy Ross
Matthew Anderson, USN
Lt. Christopher Carr
SFC Mary McLean
2nd Lt. Hannah Zarsky, USAF
Lt. Col. Maria Bochat
Captain Heather Barton
Spc. Jeremy Ross
Britt Carlson

St. Paul the Apostle Parish

201 DALTON CIRCLE P. O. BOX 8019 HORSESHOE BAY, TEXAS 78657

MASSES

Saturday at 5:30 p.m. Sunday at 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at 5:30 p.m. Thursday & Friday at 8:00 a.m.

CONFESSIONS

Wednesday & Saturday - 4:45 - 5:15 p.m.

ADORATION

First Fridays - 8:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m., followed by Benediction

Phone: 830-598-8342

Church Email: stpaul@zeecon.com Office Hours: M-F 8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Pastor - Father Rubén Patiño, C.S.P. Pastor Email: rmpatino@aol.com

Deacon John De La Garza: 512-771-6627 Deacon Email: inksgranite@yahoo.com Parish Website: www.stpaulshorseshoebay.org Paulist Fathers Website: www.paulist.org St. Vincent de Paul Help Line: 512-755-3299

Office Administrator - Sandy Gracia/ Penny Breedlove

PASTORAL COUNCIL

President – Frank Trogus 830-596-8470

Finance Council Chair – Brian Limoges 806-886-0335

Liturgical, Communion of the Sick and Home Bound Ministries:

- Esther Ellis 512-694-8945 emellis@nctv.com Faith Formation: Keith Nesrsta 214-693-4063 Maintenance – Homer Ahr 830-598-2991 Stewardship - Bill Bedortha 830-598-5930

Finn Family Life Center – Ed & Pam Wenzel 214-263-4423

Music – Mary Williams 325-388-9120

The Samaritans...reaching out – Georgina Christy 830-693-8001 Social Activities – WWICS/Social - Claudia Haydon 830-598-9364

Communications - Pat Schoch-830-220-2201



A Word from Servant of God Isaac Hecker, Founder of the Paulist Fathers

"The life of Saint Joseph is both interesting and instructive. ... What faith! What obedience! What disinterestedness! ... He attained in society and in human relationships a degree of perfection not surpassed, if equaled, by the martyr's death, the cloistered monk, or the missionary hero." [Sermon, "The Saint of Our Day," March 19, 1863]

If you have asked Father Hecker to pray for you or another person who is ill, and you believe something miraculous has happened, please phone Fr. Paul Robichaud, CSP, at 202-269-2519 and tell him your story.